CAR BOOT SALE AT STANKLYN LANE
The Parish Council is well aware of the concern of residents regarding the car boot sale at Stanklyn Lane, and wish parishioners to be aware of the action they have taken.

1. Friday 18th June Clerk received telephone call from John Jordan notifying proposed car boot sale to be held on the 11th July at Stanklyn Lane.  Parish Council Chairman notified.
2.   Cllr. Stinton contacted Police for details.    
3. Information received from WFDC planning department.

The council was informed that under the Market Charter only 6 sales are allowed.
4. Wednesday 30th June.  Cllrs. Arbuthnott and Cllr.Mrs Diane Bird meet on site.

5. Cllr. Arbuthnott met Glyn Edwards from WFDC on site, who said everything in order.     It is legal providing all conditions are fulfilled    Parking must be on site and not on the road.  Marshals must direct the traffic.

6. Glyn Edwards requested to take action to remove the signs.   He has asked David Hunter from Worcestershire County Council Highways Department to remove the illegal signs.
7. Glyn Edwards has also been notified of our concerning following a poster stating “100 cars free and 6 am start”.   He has told Cllr.Arbuthnott there is a maximum of 50 cars but they cannot limit the hours.
8. Glyn Edwards has asked the organisers not to cause unnecessary noise early on Sunday morning or on the site in the evening before the sale.

9.   The Police were requested to patrol the area after problems with youths  staying in a  
       tent on the field.

    10.   Each car boot sale has been closely monitored and a member of the Parish Council has attended on each occasion.

    11.    Glyn Edwards has informed Cllr. Arbuthnott that there will be no more than 6 sales allowed, and the sale on the 22nd August will be the last.

 12.   Mr. Fredericks has agreed to be the spokesman for residents and Cllr. Mrs Diane   Bird is the Parish Council representative.

Please be assured that the Parish Council is doing everything possible to safeguard the interests of residents.

Sue Bamford

Clerk to Stone Parish Council
28th July 2010
